March 27, 2010
Expanding Crosswinds to Include Grades 11-12

Proposal Development

In September 2009 a Crosswinds Long-Range Planning Advisory Task Force was convened with the goal of learning about the current program at Crosswinds, study options for possible changes and recommend long range plans for future programs for the school. This Task Force was made up of board members, parents, teachers, and administrators, and met monthly to develop its findings and recommendations.
In January 2010 the Task Force put forward recommendations for strengthening the magnet focus of Crosswinds, and expanding Crosswinds grade levels to serve students for grades 6-12. Support for the grade level expansion was based on a strong desire among families and students to be able to remain in the school through 12th grade. The Task Force recommendation was that planning begin in the 2010-2011 school year; grade 11 would be added for the 2011-2012 school year; and grade 12 in the 2012-2013 school year.
EMID Board of Directors Response

On February 17th, 2010 the proposal was presented to the EMID school board. Approximately 30 parents and students attended to support the proposal. Each school board member was to bring the proposal to their school boards. 

The proposal was further discussed at the March 17th Board meeting. Some of the board members shared that they and their member districts were not supportive of the proposal. There was a great deal of discussion among the Board members and four parents presented their support for the proposal.
Superintendent Carl Wahlstrom suggested that a feasibility study be undertaken to fully understand the scope and the implications of the proposal. With the Board’s approval, he will obtain a proposal from a consultant for this study and will bring that to the board at the April 21 meeting. 
Response of Home District Boards & Superintendents
Not fully known.  While several EMID Board members have expressed their own sympathy toward the Task Force recommendations, the fact is that each of the EMID Board members also is part of their own home district Boards, and as such may be subject to direction on this issue from those Boards.  In addition, each of those home boards is assisted in its work by its own Superintendent.  The Superintendents are tasked with the day-to-day operations of each home school district, and as such, the financial aspects of any decision are often among the most important factors to them.  Many of the home Boards often follow the recommendations of their own Superintendents, because it is the Superintendents who have the fullest understanding of the complexities and pressures of school district operations.  One of the major purposes of the feasibility study that the EMID Board is exploring is to provide data at a detailed level to these home Boards and Superintendents so that any decisions they make will be fully and accurately informed.
